25th July, 1960.

Mr. F.W.G. Andersen, Deputy Commissioner of Native Welfare, Native Welfare Department, 176 Wellington Street, PERTH.

Dear Mr. Andersen,

I am hoping to revisit the Kalgoorlie, Leonora, Laverton area in the middle of August (August 13th-22nd) to collect some samples of blood from Aborigines. I intend to visit the camps at Leonora and at Laverton, the Mission at Mt. Margaret and possibly Cosmo Newberry, and to go also if time permits to Mulga Queen and Cundeelee. Mr. G.H. Vos, who accompanied me on a similar trip last year, and one of our research students Mr. Lawrence Lai will be working with me at these places.

I would be grateful if you would let me have a permit for us to enter the native reserves.

Yours sincerely,

R.L. Kirk, Reader in Experimental Zoology.